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RE:  Communication from Foremost Insurance Group
on behalf of E NORTH LLC
C.I File No. 1048-2021-852
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Foremost Insurance Group on behalf of E North LLC alleges damages in the amount of
$253,260.00 occurred as a result of the water being left on at 2275 and 2279 North
Summit Avenue, after a request was made to turn the water off at the subject properties.

Our investigation revealed that on November 5, 2021, the City of Milwaukee - Water
Works (MWW) received a request from the property owner (Brian Wagner) of 2275 and
2279 North Summit Avenue to turn the water off at the subject properties. A MWW crew
was dispatched to the properties on the same day and found that both properties share a
service tap and service box. The crew discovered the service box needed repairs and the
water could not be turned off until the necessary repairs could be made. Barricades were
placed at the site until the service box repairs could be completed.

On November 30, 2021, Mr. Wagner notified MWW that the water was still on at the
properties. Mr. Wagner was advised that repairs would have to made to the service box
before the water could be turned off. On December 2, 2020, a MWW crew was assigned
to the location to complete the repairs. The repairs were completed on December 3,
2020, and the water was left on, as it is standard practice for repair crews to leave the
water service in the state it was found upon arrival at the site.

It is the responsibility of the property owner to confirm that the property is or is not
receiving water after requesting that it be turned on or off at the curb stop. It is also the
responsibility of the homeowner to maintain interior plumbing and to either completely
drain or heat all pipes to protect them from freezing.
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It is our position that the MWW was not negligent regarding Mr. Wagner’s request to
turn the water off at the curb stop. In addition, there is no evidence that the damages in
this case resulted from the water being on at the curb stop. Therefore, we recommend that
the claim be denied.
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